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    1. Prologue

Disclaimer: Unfortunately, I do not own the wonderful world of Harry
Potter or LOTR.

NOTE: This will take place before the LOTR trilogy and on.

* * *

><p>-Prologue-<p>

The year is 1999, May 2nd. It has been exactly one year since that
fateful day. The day the Dark Lord â€“ Voldemort â€“ was defeated.
The day Magical Britain was freed from the terror. The day of total
liberation.

The Ministry of Magic decided to hold a celebration to commemorate
the final battle and honor those who were lost to the war. And to
honor those who survived, more specifically, to honor Harry Potter.
And that is where we find our beloved Golden Trio on this day.

Music wafted through the air as people danced across the floor.
Laughter was the accompaniment to strings and woodwinds. It was a
joyous day indeed as people celebrated their good fortune and liberty
and the promise of hopeful days in the future. No longer will the
people be afraid of a name.

Ronald Weasley could be seen flitting form circle to circle, chatting
and greeting all those who decided to attend the celebration. He had
finally achieved the attention and glory he had always yearned for.



He reveled in the recognition as he retold what happened and his part
in the war.

Harry Potter was seen dancing with Ginny Weasley on the dance floor.
They waltzed to the music, smiles on their faces as they finally felt
at peace from years of tribulation. They can finally enjoy life and
each other.

But where is our dear Hermione Granger? Outside, on the balcony where
the celebration was being held, we find our Gryffindor Princess
staring up into the stars. Dressed in a light cream strapless dress
that hugged her in all the right places, as her honeyed-brown colored
tresses fell down her back in soft curls. Her arms were folded on top
of the banister as she leaned her head back to look solemnly at the
twinkling stars.

'_A yearâ€¦'_ that single thought echoed through her mind.

She sighed as she looked back into the room where everyone was
celebrating. She saw how happy Harry finally was and how he had
finally been able to move on from that chaos last year. He and Ginny
could finally be together. Maybe start a family in the near future.
Then her gaze turned to Ron. The kiss they had shared in the Chamber
of Secrets flashed through her mind, but with it came emptiness. She
had thought she had loved him, but in the end, it was just
impulsiveness and the dire situation they were in that compelled her
to do so. She still cares for him deeply as a friend, but no more
than that.

Everyone she knew was moving on and coping in their own way. But as
for her? No, the demons of the past still haunt her as she slowly
reached for the cursed markings on her arm. She as well tried to find
ways to cope. She threw herself into her work as the new department
head of the Department for the Regulation and Control of Magical
Creatures. And she has made great treads in improving the rights of
magical creatures, especially for house-elves. But she was tired.
Tired of living a life with no fire or passion.

"Hermione." A voice called out behind her.

She turned only to be faced with Harry staring at her in
concern.

"Are you alright?" He asked.

She smiled at him and gave out a soft sigh. "Just looking at the
stars, Harry. Go back inside and dance with Ginny. I think I am going
to turn in for the night. It's been busy at work."

Harry looked at her skeptically. "Are you sure?"

"Yes, Harry. I'm fine. Go! Enjoy the night." Hermione walked up to
him and gave him a kiss on the cheek to reassure him before she
walked passed him and apparated away to her loft in London.

She grabbed a change of clothes and went straight to the bathroom to
shower and get ready for bed. As she laid her head down, only one
thought passed through her mind.

'_I wish that I too can one day be happyâ€¦_'



Either she was really that tired and not thinking straight or she was
finally going to the loony bin because she thought she had heard a
reply.

'_Vee' lle faare amin hinâ€¦_' a melodious voice echoed as she
slipped into sweet slumber. (_As you wishâ€¦_)

* * *

><p>AN: Hello everyone! This is my first fanfiction so I hope you
enjoyed the first sneak-peek! Please leave a review if you like it,
hated it, have some suggestions, and so forth. I plan to update a new
chapter every week. But as you now I have my own life as well so I
hope you guys won't be too mad to see that I haven't updated for a
week and to please understand! See you again in the first official
chapter!

~lalune30

    2. Chapter 1

Disclaimer: Unfortunately, I do not own the wonderful world of Harry
Potter or LOTR.

* * *

><p>-Chapter 1-<p>

A bright light shined through Hermione's lids, causing her to groan
in irritation.

'_I thought I had closed the curtains before I went to bedâ€¦?'_ She
thought as she rolled over and opened her eyes.

But what she saw had her snap up on her feet in shock and fear. It
was not the sight of her loft that greeted her. No cream walls with
artwork. No soft, lush carpet under her feet. Instead, she was in a
forest with tall, golden trees that seemed to reach to the
heavens.

"Looks like we're not in Kansas anymoreâ€¦" she whispered in
trepidation.

Thinking of the first solution to this problem, she closed her eyes
and imagined her loft and prepared to apparated. But after a few
minutes, she opened her eyes only to find the same damned forest
surrounding her. Where was that pull in her navel? That vacuum
sensation? And to further the anxiety, she realized she did not have
her wand on her what with only her being in her night clothes â€“ a
tank top and flannel sweats.

"Just greatâ€¦" she muttered.

Hermione bit her lip and tried to assess the situation. If she cannot
apparated home, she must find shelter and water. Taking a deep
breath, she took one step forward in a random direction. She didn't
know how long she walked for. But it was long enough where she
finally took in her surroundings in a calm demeanor. And honestly,



the forest was breathtaking. The trees were tall with golden leaves
that twinkled as the sun hit them. The ground was lush with grass as
her feet glided across. The air was crisp and clean, filling her
lungs with sweet air as she took deep breathes.

It was not for another long while that she finally started hearing
the sound of rushing water. Getting excited, she rushed towards that
sound to quench the thirst that developed as she walked. And lo and
behold, there was a steady stream rushing through the forest. She
kneeled at the bank and cupped handfuls of clear water to her mouth
and drank. After getting a drink, she looked up and down the river,
wondering where to go now. She then spotted a nice clearing across
the river and decided to cross. Walking around, she found a shallow
enough part of the river with enough rocks and crossed. But the
minute she stepped foot on the other side she regretted it.

She jumped in surprise as all of a sudden shadows dropped the trees
above and what looked like the sharp point of an arrow pointed at her
from all around. She froze in fear, not wanting to cause her
situation to worsen. She opened her hands and raised them in a sign
of peace, showing that she was unarmed.

"_Ya naa lle? Mankoi naa lle sinome e' Lothlorien?_" a voice called
out. (Who are you? Why are you here in Lothlorien?)

Hermione's head snapped to what appeared to be the leader standing
behind the line of what she presumed to be soldiers of some sort. He
had straight platinum blonde hair and had an air about him that said
he was not the joking kind. Her lips pursed as she tried to make
herself seem as harmless as possible.

"I'm sorry, I do not understand what you are sayingâ€¦" Hermione
said.

The blond-haired man narrowed his eyes. "You do not speak
elvish?"

"Noâ€¦" Hermione's own eyes narrowed. '_Elvish? They look nothing
like house-elves. Granted we may no longer be in Britainâ€¦'_

"Where is your family? Which kingdom do you hail from? Surely your
parents taught you our language." The man said.

"I come from Britain. England. The only language I learned was
English and French." Hermione replied.

The blond-hared man exchanged glances with another next to him, who
had similar features before returning his attention to Hermione. "You
will come with us. _Narda he` de. Tuupa he`elee_." (Tie her up. Cover
her eyes.)

Immediately, the arrows were put away as two other men quickly came
up to her and bound her hands and blindfolded her. She exclaimed in
surprise, but knew she should not resist else they treat her even
more roughly.

"Is this really necessary? I mean you no harm." Hermione gritted
out.

There was no reply, only a nudge from behind and a tug on the rope



binding her hands. Rage bubbled within her as heat rushed to her
cheeks in anger. Reigning it in, she raised her head and took a step
forward and followed wherever hey tugged her.

'_Honestly, I am not a dog!' _Hermione seethed in her mind.

They walked on and on. She had no inclination the direction they were
going. Only that there were inclines and declines. Every now and then
she would trip only to be caught by someone.

Before she new it, they stopped and her blindfold was taken off, but
not the bindings around her wrists. She slowly fluttered her eyes
open and gasped in awe. In front of her was a forest with trees that
seemed even taller than those she woke up in. There were soft, blue
lights casting the whole clearing in an ethereal glow. It seems they
have walked until nightfall. Tents and canopies were scattered across
the clearing. You could see stairs winding up the thick trunks of the
trees. She followed them with her eyes and far above the ground, she
could barely make out what looked like flat platforms.

Another tug told her they were moving again. The passed the tents and
men and women stopped and looked at the procession. Hermione blushed
at the attention they were receiving.

'_Oh for goodness sakesâ€¦they probably think I'm a criminal now!'_
Hermione mentally screamed.

They arrived at what seemed to be the center of the settlement and
the leader of the group started walking up. Hermione groaned. She was
mentally tired from this stressful day and physically strained from
all the walking. Now she had to walk up these confounded stairs for
who knows how long! In the end, one of the men had to carry her up as
her knees buckled in exhaustion. When they reached the platform, she
was put down and made to kneel. Hermione gritted her teeth and looked
ahead at what she presumed the leader of this civilization sat. And
what a sight she was met with.

To the left sat a man adorned in long silver robes. His blonde hair
was braided back on the sides while the rest lay straight down. He
had chiseled features and a strong jaw. And his eyes were sharp and
the lightest blue she had ever seen. And to the right sat the most
beautiful woman she had ever laid eyes on. Her golden blond hair hung
down in soft waves. She wore loose white robes. And crystal blue eyes
stared straight into her own chocolate brown ones. It was a stare
that went straight into her soul. As if this woman could tell her
deepest thoughts.

"_Amin Heru. Amin arwen._" The leader of the mean placed his right
fist over his heart and bowed. (My Lord. My Lady.)

The rest of the guards followed and did the same gesture.

"_Ya uma lle brien a' lye, Haldir?_" The man on the throne said in
that lilting language. (Who do you bring to us, Haldir?)

"_Lye utue he` trespassien. Amin dura re naa y' ethir._" The man now
identified to Hermione as Haldir replied. (We found her trespassing.
I believe she is a spy.)

The man on the throne leaned forward, eyes narrowed. "_Ar' lle sinta



sina?_" (And you know this?)

The anger and rage Hermione felt earlier came back ten fold as they
continued to converse in a language she could not understand. Unable
to contain it any longer, Hermione let it be known.

"Where I come from, it is quite rude to talk about someone.
Especially in front of them in a language they obviously do not
understand." Hermione scoffed.

Silence echoed across the platform as everyone's eyes turned to her.
It was soon broken by a tinkling sound that closely resembled bells.
Hermione's eyes turned to the women on the throne and saw her smiling
softly back at Hermione.

"I do not believe she is a spy of any sort, Haldir." The women said
softly.

"_Nan', amin arwenâ€¦!_" Haldir muttered before the women held up a
hand to silence him. (But, my ladyâ€¦!)

"What is your name, _penneth_?" the women asked. (young
one)

"Hermione. Hermione Granger."

"And what brings you to Lothlorien?" The man on the throne
asked.

"Nothing. I just woke up here. One minute I was home asleep and the
next I am in a forest. Your forest, as it seems." Hermione explained
with a guarded expression. '_Where in the world is
Lothlorienâ€¦?_'

"And where is home for you?" The man asked.

"London, England."

The man and woman exchanged looks, confirming for Hermione that she
was indeed, far from home.

"Which elven kingdom do you belong to? You do not resemble our
Sindarin kin. Are you of the Noldor?" The man asked.

Hermione looked at him in confusion. "Elven kingdom? I am no elfâ€¦I
am human."

Everyone on that platform looked at her again as if she grew two
heads. The woman on the throne slowly got up and walked down the
steps onto the platform. She slowly glided towards Hermione and
reached down to lift her up from her kneeling position. Hermione
looked at her in suspicion, but the woman only smiled and lead her to
the side of the platform where a small pond of water sat in the nook
of the tree trunk. The woman gestured for Hermione to look into the
pool and she did just that.

At first, Hermione did not understand what she was looking for. All
that she saw was her own reflection. Nothing diff - !

"Bloody hellâ€¦" Hermione whispered.



Her golden brown hair had somehow grown longer and now reached her
lower back. Her skin was flawless and gave off a soft glow. Her
features were slightly different. Her eyes a little more slanted and
her mouth more pink and puckered. Hermione slowly reached her hand up
to tuck some hair behind her earâ€¦ Her ear! It was not the regular,
rounded human ear. It was now slightly elongated and pointy at the
tip. Hermione spun around and stared at the woman.

"You'reâ€¦elves?" Hermione whispered.

The woman smiled and slowly moved her hair to reveal the same
pointy-tipped ears. "I am Galadriel. And that is my husband,
Celeborn. And you have met Haldir and his brother Rumil."

Hermione couldn't take it anymore and her eyes rolled back into her
head as all the physical exertion and mental exhaustion caught up to
her frazzled mind. She felt herself falling and someone catching her
before she heard Galadriel's voice in her head.

'_Glassen, ai naurâ€¦'_ (Welcome, little fireâ€¦)

* * *

><p>AN: And that was chapter 1! Hope you guys enjoyed it! After
writing the prologue I was on a roll and was able to finish the first
chapter as well. Please leave a review and let me know what you
think!

~lalune30

    3. Chapter 2

Disclaimer: Unfortunately, I do not own the wonderful world of Harry
Potter or LOTR.

* * *

><p>-Chapter 2-<p>

Hermione roused from her dreamless sleep and stretched on the plush
mattress. Thank goodness she woke up in her own bed this time. It was
all just a dream. Getting up, she decided it would probably be best
to start getting ready for another day's work. But she stopped the
minute she sat up and really got a good look at her
surroundings.

'_Oh bloody hellâ€¦_' It was definitely not a dream.

"Ah, you're awake. Come, let me help you get ready."

Hermione snapped her head to the source of that voice. There stood a
woman, an elf she would assume if yesterday was true, who looked like
the spitting image ofâ€¦what was her name again? Galadriel. Except
this elf was younger and her features a little softer. The female elf
walked to her bed and smiled softly at her.

"Lady Hermione?" she gestured to help Hermione out of bed.



This snapped her out of shock and Hermione took the elf's hand and
was led to what seemed like a washroom.

"You may wash yourself in this room. The water is nice and warm and
when you are done, there is a robe hanging off the chaise on the
side. When you are ready, come back to the room and I shall help you
get dressed and ready to speak with _naneth_." The she-elf said.
(mother)

"I'm sorry, but may I know your name?" Hermione asked.

"Oh, pardon my rudeness!" she laughed. "You may call me
Celebrian."

Hermione nodded and proceeded to undress after Celebrian left the
washroom. She sunk into the bath and heaved a sigh. Well, at least
she won't have to worry about staying clean in what seemed to be a
medieval based world. Knowing that someone was waiting for her,
Hermione quickly washed herself and dressed in the robe. She placed
the night clothes she wore yesterday on the chaise. Stepping out, she
was greeted with Celebrian going through the closet.

"I know just the right dress for you, Lady Hermione." Celebrian
beamed as she turned around with a light cream dress with tight
fitted sleeves and a billowing skirt.

"Please, just Hermione is fine." Hermione smiled
timidly.

"Hermione." Celebrian smiled softly. "Come, let me help you dry your
hair and braid it."

"It's quite alright, I can do it on my own." Hermione said as she
stepped back, while Celebrian started making her way towards
Hermione.

"Nonsense. Come, let me help you." Celebrian ignored the awkward
Hermione and sat her down on the chair in front of the mirror.

"You know, you have the most beautiful hair, Hermione. It reminds me
of the golden leaves of Lothlorien with how it shines with the brown
in the light." Celebrian started to comb her hair.

"Really? I always thought it was unruly and wildâ€¦" Hermione blushed
at the compliment.

After a few minutes, Celebrian and braided each side and pulled them
back and tied them together, letting the rest of the hair falling
freely.

"I shall leave the room and let you change. Just knock on the door
for me to come back in when you're ready." And with that, Celebrian
walked out the door and closed it behind her.

Hermione quickly changed and knocked on the door, signaling
Celebrian. She came in and gave Hermione a once-over before beaming
back at the girl.

"Beautiful. Come. Let us go greet my parents." Celebrian hooked her
arm in Hermione's and proceeded to pull her down the flight of



stairs.

"Your parents?" Hermione ask.

"The Lord Celeborn and Lady Galadriel." Hermione stopped in shock
only to have Celebrian laugh and pull her to start walking again. "Oh
come now. Please don't look at me like that! This is exactly the
reason why I did not start out with that as an
introduction."

Hermione stammered, "B-but that makes you some sort of royalty around
here, yes?"

"Well, if you look at it that way, yes. But please don't view me
differently, Hermione. First and foremost, I would like for you to
think of me as a friend. I've always wanted a little sister." She
smiled cheekily at Hermione.

A friend. She was going to need those in a world where she knows no
one. Hermione smiled warmly back at Celeborn. "I would very much like
that as well."

The two females talked as they made their way to platform where
Celebrian's parents were. They talked about their childhood, their
friends, the loved ones, and anything you would think friends would
talk about. Hermione found that Celebrian had one of the most gentle
hearts she has ever come across. And she was glad that she could call
her friend. Before they knew it, they had reached the platform and
there sat Celeborn and Galadriel.

"Hermione, it eases my heart to see you well." Galadriel
smiled.

"_Naneth_." Celebrian walks up to her mother to give her a kiss on
the cheek before doing the same to Celeborn. "_Adar_." (father)

"I trust you found your new quarters to your liking?" Celeborn
asked.

"Yes, thank you very much for your hospitality." Hermione attempted
to curtsey without causing too much offense.

Galadriel walked down from the raised throne and gestured for the
occupants of the room to leave. The only ones left were Celeborn,
Celebrian, and Galadriel herself.

"Raise, my child." Galadriel smiled as she stood in front of
Hermione. "Do you know how you came to be here?"

Hermione frowned. "Noâ€¦my lady. All I remember was celebrating with
my friends and going home to rest before waking up here in the
forest."

Hermione left out the fact that she was celebrating the end of a war
and that she came from a magical community. But the fact that they
were elves, the idea of magic shouldn't be strange, should it?
Decided to rather not take the risk of seeming insane especially not
knowing what kind of world she was in if it wasn't the same of her's,
she omitted a few details. Galadriel smiled knowingly at
Hermione.



"There is no need for obscurity here, Hermione Granger. I know fully
well of who you were and of your world for the Illuvatar have told me
of your coming in my dreams." Galadriel said.

Taken aback, Hermione narrowed her eyes. "And what do you
knowâ€¦?"

"Hermione Granger from London, England. You have just finished a war
that almost tore your world apart. Victorious and yet your nightmares
leave you sleepless for many nights. Too much was been put on your
shoulders to bear and now you pay the price. The Illuvatar have heard
your wish for healing and here you are now to find the happiness you
so desperately seek." Galadriel stated as she stared deeply into
Hermione's eyes.

"Does that meanâ€¦I can never go home?" Hermione whispered. What of
her friends? Her work? Her LIFE?

"That is a choice for you to make whether it be now or later."
Galadriel said.

"And when I make that choice, will it be you that will help me go
home?" Hermione asked.

Smiling sadly, Galadriel shook her head. "I do not have the power to
do that. I am only tasked with guiding you until you make that
decision."

Hermione looked crestfallen. '_But I want to go home nowâ€¦to my own
bed. My life. I can't even do magic hereâ€¦hell, she doesn't even
know how she was even turned into an elf in the first
place!_'

"Worry not, _penneth_. For however long you spend here, we shall be
your home." Galadriel cupped Hermione's cheek.

"May I retire to my roomâ€¦?" Hermione sighed and Galadriel nodded
before returning to her husband's side.

Hermione walked back down the stairs.

"Hermione! Wait!" Hermione turned to see Celebrian running towards
her.

When she caught up, Celebrian grabbed Hermione's hands in her own.
"No matter what world you came from, I stand by my words to be your
friend." She said in resolution.

Hermione couldn't take anymore. Hurt and shock from the possibility
on not being able to go home. Uncertainty from her new person. And
relief that she has at least one friend here in this new world. Tears
burst out from her eyes and she hugged Celebrian tightly as if she
were her lifeline. Celebrian could only hug her back and whispered
softly into Hermione's ear that everything would make sense one day.
Now that she has the eternal life of the elves, hope is not lost if
she wishes to return home one day. They will find a way.

* * *



><p>AN: Please review!

~lalune30

    4. Chapter 3

Disclaimer: Unfortunately, I do not own the wonderful world of Harry
Potter or LOTR.

* * *

><p>-Chapter 3-<p>

It's been fifty years since Hermione's arrival in Lothlorien. Since
then, she had taken it upon herself to learn anything and everything
about the new world she now occupies and calls home. With her
newfound life as an elf, time was endless. She still searches for a
way home, but with the help of Celeborn, Galadriel, and Celebrian,
life in Lothlorien became more and more bearable. She found a sister
in Celebrian she always wanted and with the guidance of Galadriel and
Celeborn, she flourished as their ward. Everyday was spent in the
library pouring over books on every subject â€“ history, literature,
the arts; she absorbed every book she could get her hands on. Of
course, Celebrian had taught her the language of the elves in order
for her to read said books. And it is in the library that we find
Hermione now, reading about the war of the ring.

'_So they had just gotten over a war as well it seemsâ€¦_' Hermione
pondered.

Her thoughts were broken as someone knocked on the door frame.
Looking up, Hermione saw Haldir standing there with a smile.

"You are late, _gwathel_." Haldir said. (sister)

Hermione smiled. "Sorry, _gwador_. I got preoccupied." She laughed as
she waved the book at him. (brother)

Over the years, Haldir had treated her as any other visitor â€“ with
paranoi and distrust. But he soon learned as did the royal family of
Lothlorien of the trifles and heartache she had been through. Slowly,
she opened up about her past life as a witch in her world. Of the war
she went through as children. And bit by bit, he had come to take her
under his wing as a younger sister. He taught her the ways of the
Galadhrim. She learned swordplay and how to handle a bow and arror.
Haldir and his brothers made sure she was able to protect herself now
that her powers were gone.

"Rumil and Orophin are waiting for us at the training grounds.
_Tolo_." Haldir turned and walked away from the library.
(come)

Hermione rushed after him. "Wait, Haldir. Let me go to my flet to
change into my gear. I shall meet you at the training
grounds."

Haldir looked at her skeptically as she was already late. Hermione
only laughed and pushed him along before turning and running to her
private flet. She found a new strength in herself with her new body.



She was more lithe, faster, stronger. Her senses were amplified ten
fold. She found she could see farther, hear clearer, and see more
vividly. It was exhilarating. She no longer felt like the helpless
know-it-all bookworm.

Hermione reached her flet in no time and changed into a dark tunic
and leggings with leather lace-up boots. Grabbing her sword, gifted
by Lord Celeborn, and her bow and arrows from Galadriel, she strapped
on her weapons. Looking in the mirror in her room, she quickly did
multiple braids and tied the halfway up. Looking herself once over,
she deemed herself ready and raced to the training
grounds.

"Hermione!" She heard a shout before something big and hard barreled
into her and they rolled on the lush grass before she was
pinned.

"Oof! Get off me, Rumil!" Hermione laughed as she tried to flip their
positions.

"I got you pinned before sparring even started! Tsk, tsk, little
sister! I thought we taught you better than that!" Rumil laughed
merrily.

Rumil was then swiftly pulled off Hermione before being tossed to the
side. "Get off of her, Rumil."

Hermione smiled as Orophin reached down to help her up.

"_Ai, Eru!_ I was only having a bit of fun, Orophin." Rumile
smiled.

Orophin looked at Hermione with exasperation before rolling his eyes.
She responded with a warm laugh. They proceeded to spar â€“ Orophin
with Hermione, and Haldir with Rumil. Elves surrounding them had
stopped to observe. They were deemed the best fighters in the
Galadhrim. And when they sparred, it was like a dance. Every move was
executed in swift, fluid motions and every block was strong and
sturdy. After two hours of sparring, Haldir called for a break and
the sat under the shade of the trees for lunch.

"So you are travelling with Lady Celebrian to Imladris." Haldir said
to Hermione.

"Yes, I shall be part of the guard. It would also be nice to visit
another elvish kingdom. I've been stuck here for the past fifty
years." Hermione smiled.

"Really, Hermione. You make it seem like we are keeping you prisoner
here." Rumil teased.

"Oh, quiet you. You know what I mean. I want to see the world. To
travel and see what there is to offer here." Hermione laughed.

"Just be careful, Hermione. We care about you." Orophin said.

"I know, Orophin. I shall be fine. For goodness sakes, it's not like
I am the only guard going with Celebrian. Besides, I've been trained
by the best!" Hermione bumped shoulders with her worry-wart of a
brother.



But the thought of travel outside of Lothlorien did worry her a
little. She has never been outside of Lothlorien. It has become her
home. The thought of the outside world intrigued and scared her. Who
know what she will face out there. But staying within the protection
of the borders will make her insane if she doesn't explore this
relatively new world.

Hermione looked up to the position of the sun in sky before sighing,
"Well, I will see you three at dinner tonight. I promised Celebrian I
would go to the market with her. Stay out of trouble. Especially when
you go patrolling later."

She bid them farewell before she went to her flet to find Celebrian
waiting for her.

"Finally! Honestly, Hermione. I do not understand why you want to put
yourself in harms way and learning the art of war. Sometimes I fear
Haldir and the others may mistake you for a male rather than a lady."
Celebrian fretted over her dirty clothes and sweaty locks.

Hermione only smiled warmly at Celebrian. "It is better that I know
how to defend myself than be a sitting duck."

Celebrian rolled her eyes before rushing her to the bath. "Come, get
washed and changed. I would like to get to the markets before the sun
goes down."

Hermione sighed as she slipped into the bath. The warm water helped
her muscles relax. She winced here and there as she washed, knowing
those would soon turn to bruises. When she was done, she dried her
self and put on the dress Celebrian had selected for her. It was a
silvery color that fitted her form before flaring at the hips. The
dress had no sleeves and hung off her shoulders, showing off her
neckline. On top, she wore a white lace robe. Hermione dried her hair
and let it hand in waves. Stepping into her room, she saw Celebrian
waiting with a basket in her arms.

"Come, Hermione." Celebrian smiled and the two walked arm in arm to
the markets.

It was one of Hermione's favorite pass times. Walking through the
markets with Celebrian was one of the first things Celebrian did with
her to make her feel at home. They would look at fruit carts and
smell flowers at the different stands. They would marvel at the
craftsmanship of delicate jewelry from travelling merchants. It
brought a sense of peace to Hermione to see something normal.

"So, are you excited to visit Imladris?" Hermione teased.

"Of course! It is beautiful there." Celebrian blushed.

"Oh, I'm sure it's more than that. Do not deny that you only go
because of a certain elf." Hermione laughed.

"Hermione!" Celebrian turned a bright red.

"Oh, please. You have been eyeing Lord Elrond ever since that night
he came to Lothlorien for the festival of stars. It could be seen
that you two were meant for each other. Especially when you two



danced!" Hermione said.

Celebrian could only sputter in an attempt at responding, causing
Hermione to burst out into laughter.

"What's this? The Lady Celebrian is at a lost for words! Oh my, I am
sure there are wedding bells in the future!" Hermione teased even
more.

"Please, Hermione. It's much too soon to even think about that.
Besides, he has yet to really establish his courtship of meâ€¦"
Celebrian muttered.

"Honestly, Celebrian. All of Arda could see he wants to court you."
Hermione smiled.

Celebrian smiled and blushed. "Come on. Let's go pack out
things."

And the two made their way to their flet in order to prepare for
their upcoming travel.

* * *

><p>AN: Please review
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End
file.


